

Volume Four, No. 5 April, 1991

APRIL MEETING

Wednesday, April 10, 1991 7:30 P.M. Saugatuck High School Cafetorium Saugatuck, Michigan

A Video tape on the Restoration of the State Capitol in Lansing will be presented by Kenney Chartoff. Ms. Charthoff has been associated with the project since its beginning. This will be a wonderful program to watch and to hear. Michigan's capitol building is an impressive and beautiful structure that has been carefully restored to its former glory.

NOTE THE CHANGE IN THE LOCATION OF THE MEETING TO THE HIGH SCHOOL CAFETORIUM.

Our hostess For the evening will be Joan Phillips.

Come and bring a friend.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

A Nominating committee was elected at the March meeting according to our By-Laws. Kay Krause, Del Langhorst and Joan Phillips were elected to select a slate of officers to be presented at the April meeting for election at the May meeting.

"Nominations may also be made by any of the Society at any time prior to balloting at the annual meeting. A candidate for election shall be a member in good standing."

DUES

We are approaching the time of year when many of our members will want to renew their memberships. Your Newsletter next month will indicate whether it is time for renewal.

MEMBERSHIP QUESTIONNAIRE

If you have not as yet completed your questionnaire, please do so and return to the Society. It will be greatly appreciated and will help in future planning.

SPECIAL EVENT

On Saturday, April 13, 1991, the Society will be the guests of the Museum of the Allegan County Historical Society in Allegan for a tour of the museum. We will meet at Orlos in Allegan between 12:00 and 12:30 for lunch. After lunch we will begin the tour at 1:30. You will be responsible for your own lunch and donation to the museum. We do need to know how many will be attending. There will also be transportation for those who need a ride. We already have fifteen signed up for the day. Please call Chuck Lorenz 857–3955 or Joan Phillips 857–2839 to make a reservation.

IN MEMORIUM

We regret the passing of member, Emily Faucett on Monday, March 25, 1991. She is survived by her sisters, nieces and nephews. Our sympathies to her family and friends.

BOARD MEETING

The next board meeting will be held on April 7th at 2:00 P.M. at the home of Joan Phillips, 120-B Elizabeth, Saugatuck.

The May board meeting will be held at the home of Oren and Arlene Sherman 855 Holland Street, Saugatuck at 2:00 P.M. on April 28, 1991.

CALLING ALL COOKIE BAKERS

Our Dedication ceremony planned for Sunday May 19 will have refreshments and committee member Kay Krause has agreed to take charge of this. Kay has asked members to make home-made cookies for the event, which will be served with punch. If you would like bake cookies, please call Kay at 857-4510 and let her know that you will be making a contribution.

MICHIGAN HISTORY MAGAZINE

This wonderful publication has asked 'Were You There?" Where were you when Pearl Harbor was attacked by the Japanese on 7 December 1941? Do you remember gas and food rationing, blackouts and scrap metal drives? Did you serve overseas during W. W. II.? Were you among the crowds celebrating in the streets at the war's end? If you can answer "YES" to these or similar questions they would like to hear from you. This year marks the fifieth anniversay of this nation's entry into World War II. The editors of MICHIGAN HISTORY MAGAZINE, plan to dedicate the November/December 1991 issue to "Michigan in World War II," and they encourage their readers to share their wartime experiences. Your submissions don't even have to be typed. Please sned your submissions to:

Editor: Michigan History Magazine, 717 West Allegan, Lansing, MI 48918-1805



A Video tape on the be presented by Ker the project since i and to hear. Michi structure that has

NOTE THE CHANGE IN

Our hostess For the

THE COMMERCIAL RECORD, THURSDAY, APRIL 4, 1991 PAGE 11

Happenings

Historical society to meet

The April meeting of the Saugatuck-Douglas Historical Society will be Wednesday, April 10, at 7:30 p.m. in the high school cafetorium. Kenney Charthoff will present a video tape of the restoration of the State Capitol in Lansing. Charthoff has been involved in the restoration from the beginning. Officials ask that interested persons note the change of meeting place. All are welcome.

Family night planned

There will be a family night at Douglas Community Church social room on April 9, at 7 p.m. There will be a magic show by Shawn Jacob. Refreshments will be served by Ladies Guild.

CROP Walk Recruitment Rally set

CROP Walk Recruitment Rally will be at the Douglas United Church of Christ, Sunday, April 7, at 3 p.m. All area churches are expected to be represented. Materials for the May 4 CROP Walk will be distributed. Call 857-2996 for additional information.

Fun Fair scheduled in Holland

A Fun Fair will be held Tuesday April 9 at the Holland Civic Center from 9:30 a.m. to noon and 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. The event celebrates the Month of the Young Child and admission is free of charge. Young children must be accompanied by an adult.

Retail Association has annual reception

The Saugatuck Retail Association will hold its annual membership kickoff reception April 10 at the Loaf N Mug Deli, 6:30 p.m.

Professional secretaries to meet

The Greater Holland Chapter of Professional Secretaries International will meet Thursday, April 11 at Mr. Steak in Holland. Registration at 5:30 p.m. with dinner at 6 p.m. Reservation deadline is April 8 and may be made by calling Marcy McCoy, 399-9526 or for information call Barb Tucker, 772-5270, or 751-5884. Visitors welcome.

JM.

Come and bring a friend.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

A Nominating committee was elected at the March meeting according to our By-Laws. Kay Krause, Del Langhorst and Joan Phillips were elected to select a slate of officers to be presented at the April meeting for election at the May meeting.

"Nominations may also be made by any of the Society at any time prior to balloting at the annual meeting. A candidate for election shall be a member in good standing."

DUES

We are approaching the time of year when many of our members will want to renew their memeberships. Your Newsletter next month will indicate whether it is time for renewal.

MEMBERSHIP QUESTIONNAIRE

If you have not as yet completed your questionnaire, please do so and return to the Society. It will be greatly appreciated and will help in future planning.